Belmont Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes

February 2, 2008

Via Teleconference at 8:00 AM

Chairman Cummings called the meeting to order at the above time.

Trustees present were:

Herb Cummings, Chairman

Walter Perry, Vice Chairman

John Hackett, Secretary


Henry Bessel

Steve Daley




George Davagian

Also present was Jay Donovan, Property Manager and Doug Crabtree, CPA.

On a motion made by Trustee Davagian and seconded by Trustee Bessel the minutes of the meeting of November 30, 2007, December 14, 2007, and the Executive Committee minutes of December 14, 2007 were approved as amended. Passed unanimously.

Budget Update

Our CPA, Doug Crabtree, had discussed the current financial reports with our Treasurer Connie Donovan before today as Trustee Donovan had a prior commitment. Treasurer Donovan had questioned some of the final 2007 numbers and the new policy of charging items to the correct form of ownership per the by-laws. 

Trustee Davagian stated that certain costs are based on the type of ownership (mid-rise or Town House) per the by-laws. For example, the direct cost of the electric and cleaning of the mid-rise units will be charged to those units. He indicated that the elevator service contracts should also be added to mid-rise as a separate line item. A complete review of each line in the 2008 budget was done. Several items were adjusted as needed. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Davagian the 2008 Budget was approved. The motion passed unanimously. A copy of the budget with a letter of explanation will be sent to all unit owners.

The end result of the 2007 budget was a shortfall of $22,136. After a lengthy discussion and the recommendation of Doug Crabtree it was moved by Trustee Daley and seconded by Trustee Perry to leave it as a deficit. Passed unanimously. 

The Board thanked Doug and Jay for all their hard work on the finances. We had a rough year and without their help we would not have been able to accomplish what we did. 

The billing of the special assessments to the owners has been fixed. Doug will send a letter to all the owners with the next billing.


Jay reported that many owners took advantage of the discount by paying the whole assessment by January 10th. The special assessment money is in a money market account that is currently paying 4%.

Now that the budget for 2008 is complete and the amount charged to the type of ownership it was moved by Trustee Daley and seconded by Trustee Hackett to spread the increased amount for the mid-rise owners over the remaining three quarters of the year. Passed unanimously. 

Doug Crabtree commented that he works with a lot of condo associations and he complemented the Belmont for the tough decisions they had to make to get things in order. He stated that most condo associations would not have done it. It was the best process with the Board he has ever worked with.

Insurance

The insurance package was renewed with about a $25,000 savings over 2007.

Facility and Site

Atlantic Elevator (our former elevator contractor for the last fifteen years) has notified us that they will not release us from our contract to service the elevators. We had awarded the contract for the elevator upgrade to Associated Elevator, which includes them to take over and maintain. The original contract to maintain the elevators with Atlantic was signed in 1992. It contained 5-year automatic renewal periods. This Board was unaware of the contract and who the individual is that signed the contract. We have referred that matter to our Attorney.

Cabana Doors

The sample doors we ordered were installed and did not fit the way we thought. The thresholds did not fit properly. Some of the problem was the height of the floors in the cabana. Most of the locks upon inspection are rotted on the inside, as were the thresholds. We have ordered the correct size doors, which can be built in twenty-four days.

A letter to the owners that have bad doors and did not respond to the first offer will be sent to give them a chance at the lower price.

Straw Poll results were discussed. No clear direction came from the unit owners. No further action was taken at this time.

Gabe Auerbach’s committee is wrapping up their report to the owners on the windows and door’s at the Belmont. They hope to have a recommendation for the owners by the start of spring. The Board appreciates all their hard work.

Trustee Davagian reported on the metal roofs at the entrance to the mid-rise buildings. The problem seems to be where the flashing and the caulking connect to the buildings. Trustee Davagian stated that we needed to hire a consultant to advise us on the proper way to correct the water leaking into the lobbies of the mid rise buildings. He recommended RMX. This is the same consultant we used for the roof on building three and four. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Perry that we hire the consultant. Passed unanimously.

We had a proposal from Whitten, our landscaper, for the budgeted amount for upgrades to the landscaping. It was moved by Trustee Daley and seconded by Trustee Davagian to have the Property Manager and Trustee Perry do the work as needed after the blooming season. Passed unanimously.

Other Matters

The Property Manager presented his goals and objectives for the year. He also prepared a job description for the Managers job, which we did not have before.

On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Perry it was voted to accept the goals as amended Passed unanimously.

The Property Manager will present job descriptions for the other entire full and part time staff at the February meeting.

Trustee Davagian that the current and completed projects list to be included with these minutes.

Unit Owner Matters
Unit 642 submitted a letter regarding water penetration. The owners will be responded to in writing and It will handled by the Water Penetration Committee.

Unit 144 provided some information regarding a pool filtration system. The Property Manager will handle the matter.

On a motion made by Trustee Daley and seconded by Trustee Hackett the actions of the Board between meetings were approved. Passed unanimously.

Next Meeting of the Board will be February 29th via teleconference at 8:00 AM.

Motion by Trustee Hackett seconded by Trustee Davagian to go into Exec. Session 

Respectfully submitted,

John Hackett, Secretary

